
Department of Planning and Budget 

2013 Fiscal Impact Statement 
 

1. Bill Number:   HB2044 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Poindexter 

 

3.  Committee:  Passed both houses 

 

4. Title: Recycled Materials in Highway Construction Advisory Committee. 

 

5. Summary:  The proposed legislation would eliminate the Recycled Materials in Highway 

Construction Advisory Committee.  The committee was created in 1992 to make 

recommendations to the Department of Transportation (VDOT) on the use of recycled 

materials in roadway construction.  The committee was specifically tasked with making 

recommendations to the Department of Transportation on the components of a five-year plan 

for encouraging the increased use of recycled glass and other recyclable materials in Virginia 

highway projects.  The committee’s report was due to the General Assembly in 1994.   

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final. See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The proposed legislation is not expected to impact state finances.  The 

committee has not met in recent years and VDOT now typically uses recycled materials in 

construction projects.   

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Transportation 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 

  
Date:  2/14/2013   dpb/smc 
Document:  G:\GA\FIS 2013\HB2044ER.doc 


